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The Latimer City Council met in regular session on Wednesday, February 14, 2024 at Latimer City Hall.  Mayor Mark Johansen called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm with council members:  Randy DeBour, Catherine Crooks, Deon Juhl, Eric Bruns and Elizabeth Symens all answering roll call, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Crooks made a motion to approve the agenda with the removal of the purchase policy item and addition of the grant writing contract with NIACOG.  This motion was seconded by Bruns and passed unanimously.

Fire Chief Rob Schmidt was present to update the council on what’s happening with the fire department.  They are working on applying for a FEMA grant to update on the gear they wear.  They are also removed all the equipment from the equipment van and are ready to list it for sale.  He will work with the Clerk to get a listing ready to post.

The Director of Maintenance reported the new control panel might be here earlier than originally planned.

The Clerk reported the DNR is requiring a Lead and Copper report due in October 2024 so she will be working on that information again to get more surveys returned.  She is working on getting information in line for a FEMA grant for the Fire Department.  She has also been looking at areas on the budget that can be adjusted.

Symens moved to approve the minutes from the meeting on January 10, 2024.  DeBour seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Bruns made a motion to approve the bills to be paid and was seconded by Symens. Motion passed unanimously.

The Council reviewed the Budget Report, Revenue Report and Fund Balance Report.

Under routine maintenance, an estimate for a water meter for the splash pad was received from Municipal Supply for $1,116 + installation.  Bruns made a motion to approve the purchase and was seconded by Crooks.  Motion passed unanimously.

DeBour made a motion to set the public hearing for the proposed property tax levies for March 27, 2024 at 6:30 pm.  This motion was seconded by Juhl and passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

Crooks made a motion to approve the grant writing contract with NIACOG and was seconded by Symens.  Motion passed unanimously.

Anna Dunnwald was approved to join the Latimer Development Board with a motion made by Bruns and seconded by Juhl.  Motion passed unanimously.

At 7:30 pm Bruns made a motion to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.




Mark Johansen, Mayor

ATTEST:



Melissa Simmons, City Clerk
